
 

I L L I N O I S  TO L LWAY  

2700 Ogden Avenue │Downers Grove, IL 60515 │ p. 630.241.6800 │TTY 630.241.6988 

www.illinoistollway.com 

 

 

June 9, 2015 

 

Margaret Manning 

In care of Robert Hanlon 

131 East Calhoun 

Woodstock, IL 60098 

 

Dear Mrs. Manning:  

 

Illinois Tollway has received your FOIA request for records related to “R.W. Dunteman Co. I 

Dukane Asphalt Company use of IDOT quarry number 51110-62. The relevant time period for 

documents under this request is from January 2010 to December 2011. Including: 

A) All pay applications for work by either Du Kane Asphalt Co. or R.W. Dunteman Company. 

B) Copies all mix designs submitted by either Du Kane Asphalt Co. or R. W. Dunteman Company. 

C) Copies of any and all lien waivers submitted by or on behalf of Du Kane Asphalt Co. or R. W. 

Dunteman Company to you.  

D) D) All cancelled checks (or confirmation of payment by electronic means) paid by you related 

to any work completed by either Du Kane Asphalt Co. or R. W. Dunteman Company.  

E) E) All Certified Payrolls from Du Kane Asphalt Co. or R.W. Dunteman Company.  

F) F) All records associated with IDOT quarry number (also known as a producer ID number) 

51110-62 which is, in turn, associated with Lily Pond Stone LLC. 

G) All mix designs utilizing IDOT quarry number (also known as a producer ID number) 51110-

62 which is, in turn, associated with Lily Pond Stone LLC. 

H) All mix designs submitted by either Du Kane Asphalt Co. or R. W. Dunteman Company 

containing CM-16 or FM 20 or FM 22 materials.  

I) All approvals granted for mix designs submitted by either Du Kane Asphalt Co. or R. W. 

Dunteman Company. 

 

We are reviewing your request and as currently written, this request is vague and may be unduly 

burdensome (5 ILCS 140/3(g) or potentially too voluminous (5 ILCS 140/2)(h) for us to respond to 

in a timely manner and without causing undue burden. FOIA exemptions exist for requests that are 

unduly burdensome and/or voluminous; however, before relying on this exemption, the public 

body must first give the requester an opportunity to reduce the request to a manageable size.  

 

Please note, based on the information that you have provided, we estimate that at least four 

contracts could potentially contain records responsive to your request with an undetermined 

amount of documents, including materials and design records, certified payrolls and information 

related to quarry usage, stored in off-site archive boxes which will require retrieval fees before we 

can identify if they are responsive to your request.  Further electronic payments would need to be 

downloaded from the Comptroller’s website.  As such, we are requesting that you provide us with 

more specifics, such as contract numbers, specific projects or timeframes to help us respond to 

your request. 
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Respectfully,  

 

Joelle McGinnis  

Freedom of Information Officer 

 

 


